OFFICE OF THE COMMISSIONER

New York State Department of Environmental Conservation 625 Broadway, 14th Floor, Albany, New York 12233-1010 Phone: (518) 402-8545 • FAX: (518) 402-8541 www.dec.ny.gov

JUN 1 1 2018

Honorable Marybeth Majestic Supervisor Town of Gardiner PO Box 1 Gardiner, NY 12525

Dear Supervisor Majestic:

I am pleased to inform you that the Town of Gardiner has been awarded a rebate of \$15,135 for your infrastructure application "DEC01-ZEVIN-2017-00069" through Round 2 of the Municipal Zero-emission Vehicle (ZEV) & ZEV Infrastructure Rebate Program.

The Department of Environmental Conservation applauds your initiative in helping New York meet its commitments under the Multi-State ZEV Memorandum of Understanding, which aims to put 3.3 million ZEVs on the roads of participating states by 2025. Your ZEV project also contributes to achieving the State's goal of reducing greenhouse gas emissions 40 percent by 2030.

You will soon receive an email outlining the next steps in preparing to execute a contract for this rebate award. All NYS agencies are now required to use the NYS Grants Gateway to execute grant contracts, and the Master Contract for Grants (MCG) for this award will be developed in the Gateway. We recommend visiting the Grants Reform portal at http://www.grantsreform.ny.gov/Grantees to become familiar with the Gateway and the contracting process. The document entitled "Quick Start Guide: Contracts" can help new Gateway users.

On behalf of the Department and its partners in New York's leadership efforts to combat climate change, we commend your initiative to participate in this program. We look forward to working together to achieve a resilient, climate-ready future for all New Yorkers.

Sincer<u>ely</u>

Basil Seggos

Commissioner

c: Ms. Holly Shader

